
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE OCTOBER 11TH, 2018 MEETING
The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their monthly meeting on Thursday, October 11th, 2018.  Supervisor Joseph Norton called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM with a salute to the flag.  He asked for a moment of silence for our Town Historian Dot Burdick, who passed away in August, as well as a student friend of his, a soldier who returned wounded and died three years ago from military complications, as well as our veterans who are having a tough time when they return home, and for our soldiers that are over there now, doing the best they can.
Roll Call:
Joseph Norton – present




Mary Weinberger – absent



Linda Eurich – present



Mark D’Agostino – present




Paul Coughlin – present
Also present was Acting Attorney for the Town Kyle VanDeWater.
PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR:
  
Mike Shafer, Decker Road – asked also for a moment of silence to remember another community member and restaurant owner who died recently, James Lopez.

Nathan Lavertue, Bulls Head Road – asked about the status of the Bulls Head Bridge re-construction.  The supervisor replied that it was expected to be done this year, but due to budgetary constraints, next year.


Johanna Shafer, Decker Road – are there plans to put new trees in at the bridge?  The supervisor did not know, but were there was deforestation, that will be the new road surface.  Mrs. Shafer also asked about the removal of political signs and the costs involved


Divo Martini, Shelley Hill Road – political signs are paid for by the political parties, not taxpayer money.  He went and retrieved the Republican signs at the State DOT garage.

Jack Stanton, Church Lane – asked about the closed and currently under construction Home Plate, and what was it going to be?  The supervisor said the buildings will be stripped to the bare walls, then built to suit new tenants, but thought it would be a restaurant and a deli, with artistic groups using the barn, adding that the Red Devon will be a micro-brewery and a restaurant.

LIAISON REPORTS:

Paul Coughlin had nothing to report.


Mark D’Agostino had nothing to report.

Linda Eurich had nothing to report.

Joseph Norton had nothing to report.
SUPERVISOR’S REPORT: 
Mr. Norton stated that it was budget and contract negotiations season.
MOTION TO ACCEPT THE AGENDA: Motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Paul Coughlin, to accept the agenda.  Motion carried with a roll call vote was held as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.  
NEW BUSINESS:

1. CITIZENS’ PREPAREDNESS TRAINING: The supervisor announced that the County will be offering this free program on Tuesday, October 23rd here at the Town Hall.  Doors open at 6:30 PM, training to start at 7 PM.  Living here in the country, we can’t wait for others to get to us in an emergency.  This will be posted on the Town’s website.
2. HOUSEHOLD HAZARDOUS WASTE DISPOSAL EVENT: Dutchess County DPW will be hosting a Household Hazardous Waste & Electronics Disposal Day on Saturday, Oct. 27th from 8 AM to 12:30 PM at 636 Dutchess Turnpike.  Registration and pre-payment of $10 is required.  This information will also be on the website.
3. VETERANS’ RESOURCE FAIR: To be held on Saturday, October 20th at the Pleasant Valley Town Hall.  Veterans can learn what they are eligible for, such as health, housing, and educational information and resources.
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4. BUDGET: will be discussed in an Executive Session as it will be regarding salaries and personnel.
5. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: The Minutes of the September 13th Town Board Workshop were approved with the following changes on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino:

· Page 1, under Supervisor’s Report: capitalize the Grange’s name
· Exchange the wording on page 2, #4, Senior Room:  “After receipt of the check in the amount of $50,000 for the grant to renovate the Senior Citizen Room in the Town Hall, a motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Paul Coughlin, to transfer $50,000 to the Capital Improvement Fund and then into the Town Hall budget line 00-01-1620-41”
Motion carried with a roll call vote: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – abstained; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.
EXECUTIVE SESSION: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Paul Coughlin, to close the regular meeting and go into an Executive Session at 7:50 PM regarding salaries of personnel and union contract negotiations.   Motion carried with a roll call vote: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.

On notes taken by the Supervisor, the Board exited their Executive Session at 9:14 PM with no action taken and then adjourned the meeting at 9:15 PM.  Motion carried with all present voting in favor.
_________________________________

Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk

